
SPRITE	CLUB	OF	SA	
 

GENERAL MEETING 
 

1 March 2021 
MINUTES 

 
1. Welcome: Gordon Boyce warmly welcomed members to the March meeting 

and reminded members to fill out the supplied Covid-19 Contact Tracing 
Record Form, if they were not able to utilize the COVIDSAFE App.  
A special welcome to new members Lee Kurnick, Craig Frost and Frank.  
 

2. Apologies: Chris Brine, Mary Dutch, Paul and Ruth Doube, Michael 
McLaren, Peter Stanley.  

 
3. Minutes of the previous meeting: February 2021 minutes were posted on 

Club’s website and the President gave a brief overview to the members. 
  

        Moved: Carol Tye, Seconded: Ken Dutch 
     
4. Correspondence in: 

 
. Federation of Historic Motoring Clubs - “Directory of member Clubs” 

(Copy passed to Don Cardone). 
 . Invitation from the ‘Gumeracha Hotel’, to hold a Club get-together there. 
 

Magazines: Healey’s West (Jan. 2021), Goblin’s Gazette (Feb and Mar 2021) 
MG Motoring (Jan 2021), Shannon’s Auction Catalogue (Feb 
2021).   

 
Correspondence out:  
 
Sprite Club’s Database Information Proforma returned to the Federation of 
Historic Motoring Clubs S.A. 

 
      5.  Treasurer’s Report 
 

SPRITE CLUB OF SA FINANCIAL STATEMENT - FEBUARY 2021  
 
INCOME 
 
 Brought forward      $9104.89 
 Membership Fees      $  250.00 
 Log Book Sales      $    20.00 
 
TOTAL INCOME       $9374.89 
 
EXPENDITURE 
 
 Affiliation Fees      $    50.00 
 
TOTAL EXPENDITURE      $    50.00 
 
TOTAL        $9324.89  
   



 
     -2- 
 
 
TERM DEPOSIT ACCOUNT AS AT 2 DECEMBER 2020 
 
 Previous Amount              $11542.23 
 
 Gross Interest              $      46.30 
 
Total as at 2 December 2020                     $ 11588.53 
 
Amount invested at 0.40% for 6 months. Interest as at 
2 June 2020               $       23.12  
 
      Moved: Phil Kies 
      Seconded: Sean Power   

  
6. Social & Coming Events  

 
. Gelati Run - held successfully, thanks to Michael McLaren for organizing, 10 
cars, 6 Sprites attended, Free Gelatis!, 7.30pm finish. 
 
. Shannons ‘British at The Bend’ David Tye advised around 200 vehicles 
attended, $110.00 each to use track, 33 corners, controlled circuits on the 
long track. Dean King and Clive Spreadbury drove. 
 
. MSCA Presentation Day at Virgara Wines, Pat Miller won an award. 
 
.MSCA ‘Back at The Bend’ sprint 85 starters, all vehicle types, 4 runs each, 
great day with perfect weather, flaggies by Sprite Club. 
 
. 6 March - Classic Sports Car Cruise “Southern Run” Start at Windy Point 
Lookout, 4.30pm departure, See Pat Miller for details. 
 
. 14 March - Over Covid Rock and Roll Festival bushfire relief car display and 
Concert. Masters Apprentices playing for free. Sprite/Clubman display. 12 
noon to 9.30pm. 1000 people allowed, 3 police and 3 security in attendance. 
(Contact: Gary Beaton). 
 
. 17 March - Mid-Week Meander “Hills Face Roam” Russel and Judy’s run, 
9.30am - 10.00am. BYO morning tea. 
 
. 27 March - Collingrove Hillclimb. 
 
. 12 April - General Meeting. 
 
. 17 April -  Reunion/Revisited Dinner and ‘Stars and their Cars’ to be held at 
Sporting Car Club rooms, Unley.   Buffet spit roast dinner, cars on stage, 6.00 
for 6.30pm start. 
 
. 18 April - McLaren Vale Vintage and Classic Event. 

 
7. Webmaster - Chris Brine absent. Three members are not receiving emails. 

All members are requested to check their ‘Junk’ folders for Club information. 



                      
3. 

 
8. Club Registration: 

 
Don Cardone advised at recent Federation of Historic Motoring Club’s 
meeting Log Book complaints re accuracy, timely returns, etc.  Don advised 
the Federation’s Secretary has offered to attend Clubs to talk on Federation 
and relevant matters. Recently older style number plates have come under 
scrutiny from Police. Don advised that these number plates are legal if fitted to 
car when purchased new and still driven by first owner. 

 
9. Competition Report: 
 
 Pat Miller advised of the forthcoming MSCA Peter Hall 6 Hour Regularity 

Relay event on May 2, 2021.  Collingrove Hillclimb on 27 March 2021 and the 
Wintercup event. 

 
10. Clubbies SA Report: 

 
Barry Edson/Sean Power gave a brief run down on the ‘Not the Nationals’ 
event held in Tasmania. Attendees completed between 250-400kms per day. 
One only wet day. 7-8 cars but 9 Sprites could not get on the ship for the 
crossing, due to COVID reasons. Third Sunday event included an electric 
Clubbie, 35 people in attendance for pizza. See OzClubbies website. 
 

      11. Regalia: 
 

 Kerry away but a good range of merchandise is available via Club’s website 
and EFTPOS. Ken Dutch has shop open after tonight’s meeting. 

 
       12. Library: 
 

Miles advised library is finally open with books/magazines available upon 
request, see listing of publications on the website.  

  
      13.  General Business 

 
. Ken Dutch attended a ‘Chrome and Coffee’ event that attracted 60 cars. 

 
      14.  For Sale: 
 
   Cars: . A Bugeye is sought, contact via Club website. 
 
   Parts: . 4 wire wheels available to suit Sprite. 
      
 
The meeting closed at 8.55pm. 
 
 
    
 
 

 
      	 	


